MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

April 10, 2017
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on April 10, 2017 and called to order by Chairman Peluso at 7:04 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





Peter Peluso
Commissioner




Tony Maieli
Commissioner




Ermanno Chimirri
Chief






Joe Rosadio

1st Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn

2nd Asst. Chief




Frank Russo
District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Clerk




Frank Cuoco
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Peluso
Chief correspondence:
· Request received for the use of the meeting room to run a Blood drive on 4/13/17.  Previously verbally approved to allow for substantial time for preparation. Board Approved. 
· Letter received from Chief that Alfred Knott is now qualified on 3-6-16.  Approved

· Request received from Chief requesting the use of 3-6-10 for a meeting at the Riverhead Fire Department on 4/14/17.  Motion to approve pending 1 more member be present made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

· Letter received requesting Class A uniforms for FF Nicholas Thomas and FF William Stetson and a new white uniform shirt for FF Mark Keeley.  Discussion held.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.
Chief correspondence cont.

· Letter received and revisited for the Senior Drill Team combining with Brentwood Fire Department Tigers at no financial cost to the District.  Discussion held.  Motion to approve pending approval letter received from Brentwood Fire Department made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

· Request received from Chief for an insurance accord for members to train/drill on the grounds of the East Islip School District.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

· Discussion held regarding Islip Wolves 2017 season.  Board will approve pending their Insurance Accord.

2nd Asst. Chief Russo:

· Advised uniform alterations in progress, submitted updated list to the BOFC for review.

· Advised inventory in progress

· Advised all turnout gear has been cleaned

· Thanked the Board for the NFPA membership, stated that it’s a very useful tool.

· Inquired about the minitor VI pagers, advised by the Board they are on order and waiting to be engraved. 
· Driver’s logs submitted to Chairman Peluso.

· Discussion held regarding Galls/Rosen’s.  District Secretary will visit with them this week with Commissioner present to discuss comments.

1st Asst. Chief Hollborn:

· Held a discussion regarding physical paperwork on new members.

· 3-6-1 paperwork, port deck gun, need adaptors

· Advised training is on-going, mostly in-house, Yaphank in June.

· Inquired about 800 radio status.  BOFC advised it has been ordered.

Chief Rosadio:

· Request made for a purchase order for Joy cleaners to have members uniforms dry cleaned for upcoming events.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

· Request received for a voucher for water and soda NTE $1000.00.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

4/10/17

· Advised that plaques and awards have been ordered for the Inspection Dinner in May.  BOFC advised to hand in invoices when ready for payment.

· Chief inquired about the Cassone trailer discussion previously with the Board.  Chairman Peluso advised Chief to submit a diagram and discussion will be held with maintenance here at District.

· Advised Inspection dinner plans are moving along well.

· Discussion held regarding Memorial Day parade and the check for the band.  District Secretary advised she has it ready.

Comm. Maieli:

· Advised Brush truck will be going out for service

· Advised we have set up all dates for pump tests and hose testing.

· Held a discussion with Chiefs regarding batteries on 3-6-1 and chargers not being plugged in.

Comm. Chimirri:

· Held a discussion with Chief Russo regarding radiation detectors.  Chief Russo explained the process in detail.

· Held a discussion with the Chiefs regarding the posting of changes in rules being made to the members.

· Held a discussion regarding equipment being pulled, inventory can be adjusted and status update on the gear taken.

Chairman Peluso:

· Held a discussion with Chiefs regarding OSHA.  Chiefs advised everyone here is compliant.

· Held a detailed discussion with Chief regarding Junior’s paperwork issues.
· Held a discussion regarding needed medical supplies on behalf of EMS Supervisor Scott Crosby absence.  Chief asked that if supplies being replaced are expired to please hand in for training purposes moving forward.  Motion to approve purchase of EMS supplies NTE $915.22 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

4/10/17

· Motion to approve emergency repair to district bathroom NTE $489.00 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

· Handed to the Chief PCR’s for the month of March 2017 for QA/QI.

Comm. Maieli advised the hose is now located in the 3 Bay and not in walkway.

Discussion was held regarding 3 bay and vehicles being moved.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:03 p.m. made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary

